MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

September 24th, 2019

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, Section 90-4-80

Convene: Approx. 1:40 pm





Adjourn: Approx. 2:07 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen, Peter Smith, and Rosemary Roberson via phone; 

Public Comment: None

Approval of August 20, 2019 Minutes: Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion. No discussion – The motion passed. 
Approval of August 21, 2019 Minutes: Ms. Sonksen made a motion to approve the minutes. Dr. Johnson seconded the motion. Dr. Johnson’s name will need to be amended in the minutes “Johnston” to “Johnson” – The motion passed.
Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Juan Sims reported that 89.96% of our budget was spent for fiscal year 2018/2019. We were 10% under budget. All federal dollars were spent according to budget. Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the final report for FY19. Ms. Roberson seconded the motion. No discussion – The motion passed. 

Current FY20 – combination of Fiscal Month 01 and 02 for a six-week span. Format changes have been made by the Department of Administration that include the first two-weeks of July. Dr. Johnson asked if these changes are permanent or if the report can be fixed in the future, specifically for the Quarterly Reports. Mr. Sims will provide the exact date ranges for future reports. Two months under 16.66% is target. Currently at 14.51% due to FY19 clean up. Budget has been submitted to the Executive Budget Office. Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the budget. Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion. No discussion – The motion passed.
Human Resources Report:  Mr. Luis Mendoza reported for Ms. Wanda Miller:
1. We have 12 VR Counselors on staff out of a total of 16 (75%)

2. VR Counselor vacancies are in Greenwood, Florence, Spartanburg, and Conway
3. Florence and Conway VRCs are now in salary recommendations
4. VR Assistant vacancies 77% since August, no positions filled since July
5. Florence VR Assistant is now in salary recommendation

6. Rock Hill VR Assistant position is in recruitment

7. LPN is in recruitment

8. Mental Health Counselor will begin October 2

Mr. Smith recognized new Commissioner, Ms. Darline Graham.
Report from Commissioner: Ms. Darline Graham reported:
1. Has had a busy first week with the Commission but is excited for the opportunity. 

2. Met with the Senior Management Team to discuss WIOA and the challenges most VR agencies have faced in implementing this law, providing quality services to consumers, strengthening relationships with community partners, teamwork, and effective communication, both external and internal. 
3. Planning to schedule one-on-one meetings with Senior Managers to learn more about their departments, challenges, strengths, and ensure that they have the resources they need. 

4. Will also travel to the District Offices to meet field staff. 

5. Attended the Senate Legislative Oversight Committee meeting on Wednesday, September 18, 2019. The Commission’s report only contained a few recommendations that were discussed and accepted. A list of the reports that were adopted are available on the Senate Oversight Committee’s webpage.

6. Initial budget request has been submitted to the Executive Budget Office. Next step is for them to set a meeting in October to discuss the request.
7. Participated in a conference call on Friday, September 20, 2019 with the Workforce Innovation Technical Assistance Center (WINTAC).

Ms. Graham asked the Director of Consumer Services, Ms. Zunaira Wasif, to speak about WIOA:

Ms. Wasif explained the purpose of WINTAC and the focus on Pre-Employment Transition Services (Pre-ETS). The Commission begins Pre-ETS at age 13, which is a more progressive model for VR agencies. Ms. Wasif believes that the Commission could serve as a model for other agencies in their attempt to implement and develop Pre-ETS. WINTAC assists with answering the questions: How do we track Pre-ETS? What constitutes Pre-ETS? How can we generate more referrals in order to ensure that we are spending our 15% of the budget dedicated to Pre-ETS? One of the challenges for the Commission is that we may be providing a lot more Pre-ETS than we are able to track financially. WINTAC can help develop internal controls that will allow us to track more accurately so that our reporting reflects what the Commission is doing. WINTAC also assists with modifying staff evaluations to match the new standards.
Committee Report: None

Old Business: None

New Business:  The Board would like to publicly thank Ms. Elaine Robertson for her service and support as Interim, as well as the Commission staff for working to keep the agency going. 
Board Meetings: October 22nd, November 26th, December 17th 
Public Comment: None
Adjourn:  Ms. Sonksen moved to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  
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